### LANEVIEW OUTLOOK

2095 Warmwood Lane, San Jose, CA 95132 http://laneview.berryessa.k12.ca.us/ Telephone: (408) 923-1920 Fax: (408) 262-5804

Carol Mar, Principal

e-mail: cmar@busd.net

January 2017 Volume 1 Issue 5

#### District Mission Statement

The Berryessa Union School District provides all students the skills to become lifelong learners and successful 21st century global citizens.

#### Principal's Message

Happy New Year! I hope that all of you had a restful and wonderful holiday and break. 2017 has begun with some much needed rain. We are excited about the start of a brand new year.

Our Book of the Month is <u>Stand Tall, Molly Lou Melon</u>. The synopsis of the book is Molly Lou Melon is a short, awkward little girl with buckteeth and several other traits that make her a little different. She believes in herself and is able to make friends after a move to another city, thanks to her wise, old grandmother's advice. Some of the classroom discussions and writing prompts will focus on each student's special traits, family members who have encouraged us and advice we'd give to Molly Lou or those being bullied.

I would like to thank a group of volunteers who give of themselves every day to help keep our students and parents safe. These are the parents and community members who go out before and/or after school through rain, wind or sunshine to help with our safety patrol and cross our students to get to school or home safely. I would like to extend my heartfelt appreciation to: Mrs. Rhonda Valdez, Mrs. Yainet Tanase, Mr. Anthony Rangel, Mr. Javier Carbajal, Mr. Marco Arrigoni, Mrs. Jacquie Hofmann, Mrs. Tina Yoon and Mrs. Phyllis Goossen for coordinating all of these efforts.

As the new year has started and many of us make resolutions, I would like to reaffirm my commitment to work in partnership with you to help each child here at Laneview to be successful. We are Partners in Education!

Sincerely, Carol Mar Chinese New Year! 2017 is the year of the Rooster to begin on Saturday, January28<sup>th</sup>. Wishing you and your family a year of good luck and good fortune for 2017! People born in the year of the Rooster are talkative, outspoken, frank, open, honest, and loyal individuals.

#### **SARB Meeting**

Selective parents will be receiving letters from site level School Attendance Review Board (SARB). These letters are to update parents on their child's current number of absent days and/or tardies to school. If absents or tardies continue, a second letter with a scheduled meeting date will be set for parents to verify their child's specific attendance record and to develop a plan to lessen or eliminate tardies or absents. Students need to be in school to receive instruction, practice concepts and develop social skills.

#### Science Camp

Our 5<sup>th</sup> grade students are preparing for their intense science study week at Walden West. This is the annual 5th grade Science Camp trip. We encourage every 5<sup>th</sup> grade student to attend especially since it is directly related to the 5<sup>th</sup> grade curriculum. This year the cost per student is \$280 and is scheduled for May 23-26, 2017. We have until February 1<sup>st</sup> to verify we have sufficient funds to attend. **We welcome all donations to sponsor students** to help us reach our goal to send all students to camp.

MONDAY, JANUARY 16, 2017 NO SCHOOL - DR. KING DAY **Board of Trustee Meetings** are held once a month usually on Tuesdays. The next meeting will be on January 17<sup>th</sup> at 7:00pm at the Berryessa Union School District Office Main Boardroom. All community members are encouraged to attend. The following is a list of Board meetings for 2016-2017: February 14<sup>th</sup>, February 28<sup>th</sup>, March 14<sup>th</sup>, April 11<sup>th</sup>, May 23<sup>rd</sup>, June 6<sup>th</sup> and June 20<sup>th</sup>.

**Healthy Kids** should follow the below mentioned prevention tips for staying healthy and preventing the flu or colds:

- Wash Your Hands!!! Numerous studies have shown that good hand washing is the simplest way to prevent the spread of colds, flu and other infectious diseases. Use warm water and soap and wash for at least 20 seconds.
- **Diet.** Maintain a well-balanced diet that includes at least 5 servings of fruits and vegetables daily. Many students don't take the time to have any food before coming to school! Even a bit of fruit or toast is better than nothing.
- **Fluids.** Drink 6-8 glasses of water each day. This helps our bodies stay well balanced.
- **Exercise**. Daily exercise, even short walks during breaks can help.
- **Dress**. Appropriate clothing allows the body to work on fighting off viruses rather than it working at staying warm.
- Sneezing. Try not to sneeze into your hand. Rather use a sleeve or tissue. Wash your hands frequently if you are coughing or sneezing a lot. Always cover your mouth with something when you sneeze or cough.
- **Rest**. Get plenty of rest. The average adolescent needs 8-9 hours of sleep each night. Adults could also use the same amount of rest.

**November 16<sup>th</sup> was New Pho Saigon Day** which raised \$250! This will support assemblies and supplies for students. It was nice to see all the families enjoying the dinner. **A "BIG" THANK YOU** to the Laneview families and community!

It is the policy of the Berryessa Union School District not to discriminate on the basis of sex, religion, national origin, or handicap condition in its education programs and activities, or in the recruitment and employment of personnel.



#### Dates to Remember:

- Jan. 2 No School Winter Break
- Jan. 5 1:10-2:10pm Young Rembrandts in rm. 17
- Jan. 9 1:00pm Morrill coming to meet 5<sup>th</sup> Grade
- Jan. 11 6:00pm SSC Meeting 7:00pm PTA Meeting
- Jan. 12 12:15pm Safety Patrol Meeting in room 21 1:10-2:10pm Young Rembrandts in rm. 17
- Jan. 13 Wildlife Association Assembly
- Jan. 16 Dr. King Day **NO SCHOOL**
- Jan. 17 7:00pm Board of Trustees Meeting at D.O.
- Jan. 19 1:10-2:10pm Young Rembrandts in rm. 17
- Jan. 20 Student of the Month Assembly 8:45am Kinder, 1<sup>st</sup>, 2<sup>nd</sup> Grades 9:45am 3<sup>rd</sup>, 4<sup>th</sup>, 5<sup>th</sup> Grades 6:00pm PTA Movie Night "Finding Dory"
- Jan. 25 6:30am-6:30pm Goossen, Krenz, Wood to Sacramento
- Jan. 26 1:10-2:10pm Young Rembrandts in rm. 17
- Jan. 28 Lunar New Year
- Feb. 1 Hofmann, Tran, Oh, Ho to Monterey Bay Aquarium
- Feb. 3 9:00am Chinese New Year Parade

# Getting Involved in Your Child's School. The National PTA offers some tips for parents to help their children. Children whose parents are active partners in their education:

- Get better grades
- Have better attendance records
- Have fewer problems with drugs and alcohol
- Have a more positive attitude toward learning How can parents participate in their children's education? What can they do?
  - 1. **Be a friend of the school.** Get to know the school culture. The staff members truly make a difference in the students' lives. Get to know them.
  - 2. **Be aware of the school's needs.** Very often there are resource limitations such as budget cuts. As a parent, you may be able to help find community sources to finance much needed projects, adept at applying for grants or have time you can donate to this task. You may know of unique sources that the school can use to obtain needed materials.
  - 3. **Keep in contact with the school.** Visit the school and their website to see what is happening. There are opportunities for you to get involved.
  - 4. **Get to know the standards.** Most states have adopted a set of benchmarks to assess students, teachers and schools. Become familiar with them.
  - 5. **Join the PTA** or other groups that are interested in improving the effectiveness of our children's education. The greater the membership, the greater the positive effect.

#### Laneview School Parent News Letter Critical Points, January 2017

#### 1. Welcome Back! Happy New Year, 2017 is here!

Hope you had a wonderful holiday break and enjoyed the extended time off with your children, family and friends. Hope you had time to renew family traditions and enjoyed all the various cultural celebrations.

- **2. Happy Lunar New Year!** Chinese New Year and Tet begins on January 28<sup>th</sup>. Gung Hay Fat Choy and Chúc mừng năm mới.
- 3. We will honor Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. on Monday, January 16th. NO SCHOOL.

### Puntos importantes del boletín de Laneview del mes de enero, 2017

#### 1. ¡Bienvenidos! ¡Feliz año nuevo, el 2017 ha llegado!

Deseo que hayan tenido unas festividades maravillosas y que hayan disfrutado del tiempo extenso con sus niños, familiares y amigos. Espero que hayan revivido tradiciones familiares y disfrutado varias celebraciones culturales.

- **2.** ¡Feliz año lunar nuevo! El nuevo año chino y Tet empiezan el 28 de enero. *Gung Hay Fat Choy y Chúc mừng năm mới. Feliz año nuevo*
- 3. El lunes 16 de enero NO HABRÁ CLASES, honraremos al Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 6th.

#### Điểm tân quan trọng trường Laneview, tháng 1 năm 2017

#### 1. Chào mừng trở lại! Chúc Mừng Năm Mới, 2017 đã đến với chúng ta!

Hy vọng quý vị đã có những ngày lễ tuyệt vời và vui hưởng những ngày nghỉ cùng các con, gia đình và bạn bè. Hy vọng quý vị đã có thời gian để nối lại với các truyền thống gia đình và vui hưởng các tổ chức văn hóa khác nhau.

- 2. Chúc Mừng Năm Mới Âm Lịch! Ngày Tết Nguyên Đán và Tết Việt Nam sẽ bắt đầu ngày 28 tháng Giêng/1. Gung Hay Fat Choy and Chúc Mừng Năm Mới.
- 3. Chúng ta sẽ tưởng niệm Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. vào thứ hai, ngày 16 tháng 1. Trường đóng cửa.

#### Laneview 小學 校訊重點 2017 年 1 月份

#### 1. 歡迎回來! 新年快樂, 2017 已經到來!

希望您們都有一個美好的假期並且和您們的孩子,家庭及朋友享受這個長假。希望您們有時間延續家庭傳統和享受所有各種不同文化的慶祝活動。

- 2. 春節快樂! 中國舊曆新年和春節從 1月 28 日開始。 恭喜發財!
- 3. 1月16日星期一為馬丁路德金博士紀念日,學校放假一天。

#### Palihan ng Magulang Ukol sa mga Kritikal na Puntos Para sa Enero 2017 ng Paaralang Laneview

#### 1. Masayang Pagtanggap! Ang Manigong Bagong Taon na 2017 ay narito na!

Inaasahan namin na kayo ay nagkaroon ng kahanga-hangang bakasyon at kinalugod ang pinahabang oras kasama ang inyong mga anak, pamilya at mga kaibigan. Inaasahan din namin na kayo ay nagkaroon ng oras upang panumbalikin ang mga tradisyon ng pamilya at naging masaya sa lahat ng iba't-ibang mga kultural na pagdiriwang.

- **2. Manigong Lunar na Bagong Taon!** Ang Bagong Taon ng Intsik at Tet ay magsisimula sa Enero Gung Hay Fat Choy and Chúc mừng năm mới.
- 3. Aming ipagbubunyi si Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. sa Lunes sa ika-16 ng Enero. WALANG PASOK.

#### Please call the district hotline

923-1901 (Chinese) 923-1902 (Spanish) 923-1903 (Vietnamese) Somebody will get in touch with you to deliver the essence of the document.

如果您需要更進一步的幫助,以便了解學校發回家的信件。 請撥打學區中文熱線電話 923-1901 有人會與您取得聯繫,為您解說文件上的重要內容。

Si desea ayuda adicional, por favor llame al teléfono de asistencia en español al **923-1902** y alguien se pondrá en contacto para darle la información esencial del documento.

Nếu quý vị cần sự giúp đở Để hiểu rỏ hơn về những văn kiện đã được gởi về nhà Xin gọi số hotline của học khu tại

923-1903 sẽ có người giúp quí vị hiểu những điều cốt yếu của văn kiện.

\*



#### School Will Be Closed

In Honor of Martin Luther King Jr. Monday, January 16, 2017

### La escuela estará cerrada

En honor de Martin Luther King Jr. El lunes 16 de enero, 2017

## Nhà Trường Sẽ Đóng Cửa

Để Tưởng Nhớ Martin Luther King Jr. Thứ Hai, Ngày 16 Tháng 1, 2017

## 2017年1月16日星期一,金恩博士紀念日-學校不上課

#### Disciplina Positiva y Seguridad en el Internet

El Distrito de Berryessa se complace en ofrecer un taller para padres Latinos. Este taller de 5 semanas dará a los padres algunas técnicas para establecer rutinas en el hogar y crear un sistema de disciplina positivo y consistente. Presentará ideas de cómo establecer límites a sus niños y enseñarles cómo controlar sus comportamientos negativos. Estos talleres promoverán una comunicación positiva y fortalecerá las relaciones familiares. Una sesión será sobre seguridad en el Internet.

\*\*\*\*Este taller será presentado únicamente en español\*\*\*\*

Dónde: Biblioteca de Berryessa, 3355 Noble Avenue, San Jose, California Cuando: 17 de enero hasta el 15 de febrero, 2017 de las 10:00 am a las 11:30 am.

Habrá cuidado de niños para niños de 3 años en adelante.

Si desea información adicional o tiene preguntas comuníquese con Lourdes Calande, Berryessa Union School District al (408) 923-1902.

Positive Discipline and Internet Safety The 5 session workshop will give parents some techniques to establish home routines and create a consistent and positive discipline system. Parents will learn how to set limits and teach their children to control their negative behaviors. These workshops will promote positive communication and strengthen family relationships. One session will be about Internet Safety. These workshops will only be conducted in Spanish in the Berryessa Public Library. The five sessions will start on Tuesday January 17 and end on February 14, 2017 from 10:00 to 11:30 am. For further information or questions, please call Lourdes Calande, Berryessa Union School District at (408) 923-1902.

## Berryessa Union School District 1376 Piedmont Road \* San Jose, CA 95132 \* 408-923-1800

# $2017\text{-}2018\ Student\ Enrollment}$ New Students Entering Transitional Kindergarten, and Kindergarten through $8^{th}$ grade

2017-2018 Registration packets will be available mid-February 2017 at all school sites, on the district web page (www.berryessa.k12.ca.us), and at the Berryessa Union School District Office, 1376 Piedmont Rd, San Jose

To enroll your student, you must attend the below date that corresponds to your child's resident home school family, and <u>bring a completed registration packet</u> \*\*

Transitional Kindergarten and Kindergarten through 8th grade will be held on the following evenings:

	<u>Date</u>	<u>Time</u>	<u>Place</u>
Morrill Family Schools: (Morrill, Brooktree, Laneview & Northwood)	March 9 (Thursday)	4:00 p.m7:00 p.m.	District Office
Piedmont Family Schools: (Piedmont, Noble, Summerdale, Toyon & Vinci Park)	March 16 (Thursday)	4:00 p.m7:00 p.m.	District Office
Sierramont Family Schools: (Sierramont, Cherrywood, Majestic Way & Ruskin)	March 30 (Thursday)	4:00 p.m7:00 p.m.	District Office

Incomplete packets will not be accepted and you will be required to return at one of the below dates to finalize the registration. All required vaccines and tests must be given and properly recorded for age by a doctor or clinic.

#### All School Families

<u>Date</u>	<u>Time</u>	<u>Place</u>
April 3 to June 23, 2017	9:00 a.m 1:00 p.m.	Resident Home School
June 26 to Aug 3 (Mon -Thurs only)	9:00 a.m 2:00 p.m. ONLY	District Office (9 a.m. – 2 p.m. ONLY)
Beginning August 7 (Monday), 2017	9:00 a.m 1:00 p.m.	Resident Home School

<sup>\*\*</sup> Please read the "PARENT CHECKLIST" page of the student enrollment packet very carefully in order to ensure that you bring all necessary documents to successfully complete the registration process.

# Intra District Transfer Requests Forms for the 2017-2018 school year Are now being accepted until February 28, 2017

Parents of currently enrolled students may submit an "Intra District Transfer Request Form" to request that their child attend another school within the Berryessa Union School District that is not their resident home school. Transfer Request Forms are available at all school sites and at the District Office. Forms must be submitted directly to the Education Services Department at the District Office, Monday through Friday from 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

➤ In March, the Education Services Department shall conduct a lottery to determine placement on a waiting list of all transfer requests, and families will be notified by mail of their waiting list number.

# Intra District Transfer Request Forms <u>will not</u> be accepted for NORTHWOOD ELEMENTARY, RUSKIN ELEMENTARY and SIERRAMONT MIDDLE due to lack of available space.

Kindergarten and new student Intra District Transfer Request Forms for the 2017-2018 school year will be accepted from March 9, 2017 to April 28, 2017

Families that have successfully completed the enrollment process and wish to have their child attend a school other than their resident home school may submit an "Intra District Transfer Request Form" at the time that they are submitting their completed 2017-2018 Student Enrollment packet. The Intra District Transfer Request Form will also be accepted at the District Office in the Education Services Department until April 28, with proof of a completed Student Enrollment packet.

➤ In May, the Education Services Department shall conduct a separate second lottery to determine placement on a waiting list of all transfer requests of Kindergarten and new students enrolling for the 2017-2018 school year, and families will be notified by mail of their waiting list number.

# Intra District Transfer Request Forms <u>will not</u> be accepted for NORTHWOOD ELEMENTARY, RUSKIN ELEMENTARY and SIERRAMONT MIDDLE due to lack of available space.

------

Intra District Transfer Request Forms that are submitted after the deadlines of February 28 (for currently enrolled students) and April 28 (for newly enrolled students), will not be included in the lotteries and will receive the next waiting list number in the order that the Intra District Transfer Request Form was submitted. Beginning in May, families who have submitted an Intra District Transfer Request Form and have been given a waiting list number, will be notified, only if their transfer has been approved, based on space availability.

-----

Si desea una copia de esta información en español por favor acuda a la oficina de la escuela. If you would like a copy of this information translated in Spanish, please contact the school office. Néu quí vị muốn bản dịch thông tin này bằng tiếng Việt Nam, xin liên lạc với trường học của con em quí vị. If you would like a copy of this information translated in Vietnamese, please contact the school office.

如果您需要一份有關這信息的中文翻譯,請與學校辦公室聯繫。

If you would like a copy of this information translated in Chinese, please contact the school office.

# Laneview PTA's Family Movie Night Presenting:



\*Rated PG

Friday, January 20<sup>th</sup> 5:30 pm - Doors Open 6:00 pm - Movie Starts

Come with the whole family for a night of friends and fun! (Children must be with an adult to attend)

Suggested Donation = \$2/Family (Includes a ticket for a cup of Popcorn)

Pizza, Popcorn and Drinks will be available for sale

The \$\$ raised will help Laneview PTA support the school with assemblies, supplies and activities for students/teachers

Laneview Multi-Purpose Room

## **Laneview School – January 2017**



Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
1	NO SCHOOL Winter Break	3	4	5	6	7
8	9	10	11	12:15pm Safety Patrol Meeting 1:10pm Young Rembrandts	13	14
15	16 NO SCHOOL Dr. King Day	7:00pm Board of Trustees Meeting	12:15 Safety Patrol Meeting 6:00pm SSC 7:00pm PTA	1:10pm Young Rembrandts	Student of the Month Assembly 8:45 – K,1,2 9:45 – 3,4,5 6:00pm PTA Movie Night "Finding Dory"	21
22	23	24	6:30am-6:30pm Goossen, Krenz & Wood to Sacramento	1:05pm Young Rembrandts	27	Lunar New Year
29	30	31	Feb. 1 Hofmann, Tran, Oh, Ho to Monterey Bay Aquarium by bus	Feb. 2 100th Day of School 1:05pm Young Rembrandts (last day of session II) Every Thursday 1:00pm Dismissal	Feb. 3 9:00am Chinese New Year Parade	